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Dear Lion President,








25th November 2014
Re: New EU Regulation for Food Allergen Labelling / Safe Storage of Petrol 

I would like to bring the following to your attention. 

EU Food information for Consumers Regulations 13/12/2014 - Guidance for All Lions Clubs involved with the Production, Provision and Selling of Foods:
People with food allergies have to be extremely careful about what they eat. Food labelling is therefore very important to those with food allergies. The Food Standards Agency has produced comprehensive guidance on how to conform to the above legislation.

The main concern for Clubs will be the requirement to give details of food allergies contained within loose foods (when catering for events, making cakes etc.). There are 14 specific allergens on which you must provide details, if you use these in the production of your food.

You will be aware that any food prepared, provided and sold should be under the direct supervision of a competent person holding a level 2 certificate in Food Hygiene. The above requirements in relation to food allergies build on this requirement.

The Food Standard Agency document “Allergen information for loose foods” set out the necessary standards for Great Britain including Northern Ireland. The Republic of Ireland will have similar standards, to conform to this EU Directive. 

For further guidance please see: http://www.food.gov.uk/science/allergy-intolerance/label/labelling-changes
You can also download ‘Allergen information for loose foods’: http://www.food.gov.uk/sites/default/files/multimedia/pdfs/publication/loosefoodsleaflet.pdf for advice on the new food information regulations for small and medium food businesses (June 2014). I have also uploaded a copy onto the District 105D website. 
Should you have any further concerns then it is appropriate to consult with your Local Environmental Health Department who will be responsible for the inspection and administration of this food standard.
Are you storing petrol for your Christmas Float?
The Petroleum Consolidation Regulations 2014 (PCR) which came into force on 1st October 2014 will apply to non workplace premises storing petrol for example at private homes / Clubs / Associations or similar. These regulations update and replace all previous legislation on petrol storage. 
You can store up to 30 litres of petrol at home or at non-workplace premises without informing your local Petroleum Enforcement Authority (PEA). 
You must store it in:

· suitable portable metal or plastic containers 
· one demountable fuel tank 
· a combination of the above as long as no more than 30 litres is kept.
For more guidance please visit the following page on the Health & Safety Executive website: http://www.hse.gov.uk/fireandexplosion/petrol-storage-club-association.htm. My thanks go to Lion Ken Staniforth for bringing this to my attention.
Kind regards.

Sincerely,

[image: image2.jpg]



Jo Hamblin, District 105D Insurance Adviser / Health & Safety Officer
Distribution: Monthly District mailing.
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